EXTRACT FROM RURAL FORUM MINUTES (20.11.09)

09.RF.37
SNOW AND GRITTING
David Grindley, the County Council’s Traffic Manager, was present at the meeting and outlined plans for dealing with snowfall and gritting arrangements for this winter. In his report Mr Grindley outlined the following issues and responded to members’ questions accordingly:

· A leaflet was circulated to members of the Forum that outlined winter salting arrangements for 2009/10

· Arrangements for the re-filling of salt bins were outlined and that Parish Councils should ring the ‘Street Doctor’ service to notify the County Council when and where this was required

· Members of the Forum were appraised of how the County Council dealt with the conditions during the winter of 2008/09 which had been more severe than in recent years, particularly with regard to the procurement of salt and the retention of stock levels

· It was noted that the County Council was looking at methods to improve the service, notably trialling the use of a different type of salt, the provision of new storage facilities and methods for retaining a higher stock level

· It was also noted that there was an ongoing debate with the Environment Agency with regard to the effect of salt at some locations

· It was also noted that in this country, severe weather conditions lasted for a much shorter period than in other countries, and therefore different methods were used to cope with adverse conditions

· The County Council were encouraging the use of grit bins, and if Parish Councils wished to apply for either new or additional bins, they should do so to Mr Grindley directly

· Only public highways are gritted by the County Council

· It is not the County Council’s policy to grit all bus routes as it was required by law to identify which routes would be gritted each year prior to this taking place, and bus routes were susceptible to being changed

· The criteria for evaluating which routes were gritted was explained and it was noted that these were reviewed annually and applications for new routes were considered; any increase in routes gritted was largely dependent on the amount of finance available

· It was noted that a  register was kept of local individuals with equipment that could be used for snow clearance, although this had diminished over the last twenty years or so due to the milder winters reducing the demand for such a service

